Great Basin College

Student Government Association 

Minutes
11:30 a.m. November 7th, 2008
Battle Mountain - GBC BM 3
Elko - GBC GTA 128

Ely - GBC 114

Winnemucca - GBC 115
Pahrump - GBC PVC 124

I. Call to Order  at 11:45am
II. Roll Call
Executive Board

Eron Sanchez, President


Present
Jacqueline Lemback, Vice President
Present
Anna Rowley, Treasurer


Resigned (see attached)
Susan French, Secretary


Present
Julie Smith, Student Advocate

Present
Battle Mountain Senator

      Elko Senators
Andre LeSpade



Present

      Richie LeSpade



Present


Kyle Farley



Present


Robert Courtney



Present
      

Jamie Muir



Present

      Barry Ramsay



Present
                  Kim Pay                                                    Present


Ely Senators
                  Lauren Yourdon                                        Excused
                  Janae Johnson                                            Present
  
      Winnemucca Senators             
                  Jessica Johnson 

   

Present

Ilona Somers



Present
                  Pahrump Senators
                  Paulette Batayola                                      Present
                  Shannon Hadfield                                     Present
 .
III. Introduction of Guests





 
  Information
Mark Ports, Elko Campus
IV. Approval of Agenda





  Information/Action
A. November 7th , 2008
Senator R. LeSpade moved to approve the November 7, 2008 SGA agenda.  Senator B. Ramsay seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
V. Approval of Minutes





  Information/Action
A.   October 24th, 2008
Senator A. LeSpade moved to approve the October 24, 2008 minutes.  Senator Pay seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously. 
VI. President’s Report






   Information
President Eron Sanchez reported on the following:

· Congratulations to everyone on the success over the last two weeks.  All sites have been busy and all campuses have done great!
· Advocate Smith sent the following email:
As money tightens on our campuses, in our state and actually globally, I need to review with you the use of student monies/fees that you are responsible for as you vote to allocate money back to GBC students. Remember the money you are responsible for is collected from GBC student fees and you are to use those fees for SGA students.  Eron has received many "non student involved" charitable requests. These are so very worthy, but SGA is not a charitable organization such as the United Way, American Cancer Society etc. etc. SGA involves students in many ways in community service activities at all of our campus sites, but you as students are involved in these efforts and hopefully more and more students will join you. At the Elko campus, if GBC students belong to a student organization or club on campus that is doing charitable work that constitutes student involvement. These GBC students all ask for monies to help their organization be involved in the community.
Just remember to ask the question: Is the money request you are voting on for GBC students?  Please remember that GBC has over 3,000 students and you collect your monies from all of them. 
FYI: I thought you might find the number of students at all our sites interesting: (These numbers do not include satellite sites such as Wells, McDermitt, Wendover etc.) 
Battle Mountain - 84
Elko - 1824
Ely 158
Pahrump - 337
Winnemucca - 328
Internet - 662 (From all campus sites)
Please email me or call me with any questions. I always enjoy visiting with all of you. You are all doing such a great job this year. I am very proud to be associated with you!
· Please give your input regarding the sponsorship of Christmas time in the Night Time Skies.  This year they are not only asking for SGA to give time, but to be a monetary sponsor as well.
· Advocate Smith stated that this is a marvelous Elko event.  SGA has always been very active in this community event.  Is this appropriate to spend student money on this event?

· R. LeSpade stated that GBC students do attend this event, but the money needs to come from the Elko account.

· A. LeSpade stated that the college took this on about 2 years ago.  It is not just for students, but for the whole community.  
· VP Lemback stated that this event brings in lots of new toys. And advocated for sponsoring it.
· R. LeSpade asked how our money will be known and used; Advocate Smith stated we will be on the poster as a donor. 

· B. Ramsay stated he helped before he was a Senator and there was a whole bus full of new toys, going directly to kids in the Elko community. 

· If anyone is interested in the leadership forums that educate students about the budget crises in Nevada (branch campuses included), please contact President Sanchez by Wednesday November 12th.
· Chancellor Rogers draft to the Student Body Presidents 
Dear Chancellor Rogers,

Like everyone within the Nevada System of Higher Education I have followed the budget news closely and have appreciated your keeping the students in the loop through your weekly memoranda.  From the perspective of students, one of the items discussed that has caught our eye is the possibility of higher tuition and fees to support the institutions’ operating budgets.

Like any other “taxpayer,” no students want to see his or her taxes increased in the form of higher tuition and fees.  On the other hand, the students have consistently taken the position that the students must help do their share to support institutional budgets and create higher quality in the System’s institutions.  Throughout this current crisis, the students have supported reasonable tuition and fee increases and surcharges.  I have no current authority to speak on behalf of our student body on specific increases. However, every student certainly wants to be involved in any process that would result in increased tuition and fees.  Having said that, all students know that the sources of revenue are limited.  Therefore, we would certainly be willing to engage in a discussion on fee increases.  However, I can tell you without reservation that several things are absolutely critical:  First, any tuition and fee increases must be retained by the campuses of the students paying those increases.  Not one of us wants our money to be used for anything other than our own education. Second, it is at the campus level where budget cuts will be managed. Those who are in charge of our campuses are best equipped to understand where additional revenue, including tuition and fees, should be spent.  Third, when the state emerges from this crisis, which it will, we expect these tuition and fee increases to be spent to provide a margin of excellence at our institutions, which was always the intent behind fee increases.

We look forward to being a part of this continuing budget discussion.

· Advocate Smith stated they may ask for a 30% across the board. 
· President Sanchez stated they are not expecting the tuition and fees increase will make the whole difference in the states failing budget. 
· Senator R. LeSpade asked:  How many more times do we have to pay higher tuition?  How can we honestly sit back and support something like this?
· Senator A. LeSpade asked:  What is the number?  What will happen to school closures?  How many students will be able to continue to come to school? 
· Advocate Smith stated that the Board of Regents submitted their budget as planned because they did not know exact amounts to be cut. 
· R. LeSpade stated that once the tuition is raised it will never go down. 

· Senator Hadfield stated that the newspaper in Pahrump stated that their college was going to shut down. 

· Senator Batayola stated that the students in rural areas go to GBC because of the lower tuition, and do not have the extra money to go to larger schools.  

· Advocate Smith states that UNLV actually gets the same percentage just like GBC; it is all based on enrollment.

· Senator Johnson from Ely stated the student enrollment would probably go down. 

· Senator Somers from Winnemucca stated that we have lots of students drop because they need to take on extra jobs and a raise in tuition and fees would cause a drop in students. 

· R. LeSpade stated it is not just Elko.  Are we going to keep track of each campus?  Is that applicable to GBC? 

· Secretary French stated we are all GBC and if tuition gets raised it should be divided equally among the campuses.
VII. Vice-President’s Report                                                                            Information
                   VP Lemback reported on the following:

· Red Ribbon week was a huge success.  Thanks for all the help. 
· Kids Carnival was great; there were over 300 kids there.
· Movie night entertained over 100 students. 

· The DUI Simulator was busy all day.  It was also a huge success.

· Costume party was the best ever.  Thanks to A. LeSpade for the decorations, Jamie Muir and Robert Courtney for the food preparation, and to all the clubs for all the extra help.

· Trick or Treat Street was also a huge success.  Senator R. LeSpade will report more about that later. 

· Please remember that the SOL Meeting will be Monday November 17, 2008, the theme is Hunt for the Hungry.  
VIII. Treasury Report                                                                           Information/Action
                       Advocate Smith gave the limited treasurer’s report, and stated the following: 
· She said according to all bills she has received that each campus is under budget.  Congrats on being frugal.
· Inter Varsity spent $129.24 on gas traveling from Elko to Sacramento.
· The Christian concert was a huge success.  Maybe we will get our money back we donated towards this concert. 
IX. Student Advocate’s Report





   Information
                      Student Advocate Julie Smith reported on the following:
· This has been an outstanding group to work with.  I am very proud of all of you. 
X. Branch Campus Reports





   Information
A. Battle Mountain
· President Sanchez reported he has spoken with Director Mitchell regarding the student lounge, it should all be decided on by next week.
B. Ely
· Senator Johnson reported the Halloween party they had was a huge success about 350 kids showed up.  
· Senator Johnson reported the letters for student discounts has been sent to the local businesses.

· Senator Johnson reported that she may attend the high school career day to promote GBC.

· Senator Johnson stated she would like to do a movie night or game night.

· President Sanchez stated he would reimburse the students for stamps as soon as he receives an amount.
C. Pahrump
· Senator Hadfield reported that the student ID days went well.  
· Senator Hadfield reported that the toys for tots would begin soon.

· Senator Hadfield reported that they may do a self defense class in March 2009.
D. Winnemucca
· Senator J. Johnson reported the Halloween costume contest and kids party went well everyone had a great time.

· President Sanchez reported he has received pictures from Winnemucca also. 
XI. Committee Reports




    
  Information/Action
A. Facilities
· President Sanchez reported that the week of October 28, 2008, the pool table brought in $17.50. No other machines brought in any revenue that week.  Thanks to Senator Ramsay for helping on a moments notice. 
· President Sanchez reported that the week of October 2008, the pool table brought in $ 31.00, the condom machines brought in $5.50, with no other machines creating any revenue that week.
B. Bighorn Pantry Report
· No Report
XII. Unfinished Business
                                                              Information/Action

· None
XIII. New Business
 A.     Back Packs for Kids                                                            Information/Action

          Senator Ilona Somers requests a cap of $75.00 for Back Packs for Kids in

          Winnemucca, Nevada. Senator Farley moved to approve the request of a cap of 
          $75.00 for Back Packs for Kids in Winnemucca, Nevada.  Senator Pay 
          Seconded the motion. Senator Ilona Somers reported from the following 
          attachment:   
· A student at the Winnemucca Campus asked to be able to do a volunteer action through the college.  
· Advocate Smith questioned if this would help GBC Students?

· Senator Somers stated that it would.  We have students who need this and it benefits our college students because the students as stated before need some help. 

· Motion passed with Senator Batayola voting nay.

B.     Mid-Term Relief Social                                                      Information/Action
   Senator Shannon Hadfield requests a cap of $300.00 to hold a mid-term

   relief social on the Pahrump Campus. Senator R. LeSpade moved to approve 
   the request of a cap of $300.00 to hold a mid-term relief social on the Pahrump 
   Campus.  Senator Farley seconded the motion.
· Senator Hadfield explained they wanted to have a get together of all students for some social time together, because they missed having a welcome back. 
· President Sanchez asked for a report on a specific date and time. 

· Senator Hadfield stated it would be November 13, 2008, from 4-7pm.

· Motion passed unanimously. 

C.     Phi Beta Lambda

  Phi Beta Lambda requests a cap of $1000.00 to help subsidize the cost of 
   attending their Fall Leadership Conference for PBL officers and members to be  

   held in Phoenix, Arizona on November 21-23, 2008. VP Lemback moved to 
   approve the request from PBL of $1,000.00 to help subsidize the cost of 
   attending their Fall Leadership Conference for PBL officers and members to be
   held in Phoenix, Arizona on November 21-23, 2008.  Senator Muir seconded 
   the motion.   
· President Sanchez noted that Senator B. Ramsay was a member of PBL.  All of the PBL students do participate in campus activities. 
· VP Lemback stated how active PBL is and they help us tremendously on campus. 

· Dr. Larson sent the following letter of explanation:

· Bregan McGary, President
· Meghan Wheeler, Vice-President
· Debbie DeWald, Treasurer
· Barry Ramsay, member and SGA Senator
·  Dr. Larson, Advisor




The preceding students and members/officers of GBC's Chapter of PBL have been selected to attend the Fall Leadership Conference for PBL officers and members to be held in Phoenix on Nov 21-23, 2008.  The club has raised money form various activities over the past year for this purpose.  All of these students have actively participated in these projects, i.e. Cowboy poetry meal, GBC foundation dinner dance, etc; however, the students now have jobs and cannot take an extra day for traveling by car.    Could SGA help them with plane fare?  The club is paying for the conference registration fee of $60/person=$240 and two rooms for two nights at the hotel where the conference is being held for $628.70 plus $40 taxi fare for a total of $908.70.  The plane fare from Salt Lake is $988 or $247 per person.  PBL has money to pay for everything but the plane fare if SGA could help us with that amount, we would greatly appreciate it.   

· Senator Hadfield asked if this was an unusual request or is this something SGA normally does. 

· President Sanchez stated it is. 

· Advocate Smith states that money is budgeted to help clubs and organizations.
· Motion passed.  Senator Ramsay abstained. 

XIV. Public Comment




                                       Information

· Senator R. LeSpade stated that Trick or Treat Street was a huge success, with over 7,000 kids attending. Senator R. LeSpade thanked everyone for their help and also Winnemucca for the money they had sent for candy. 

· Mr. Mark Ports stated that the Christian Concert was a huge success with the best attendance ever; over 250 people showed up with 20 GBC students in attendance.  Mr. Ports stated the money given by SGA will be refunded in full.   Mr. Ports also asked for SGA email address so they may be able to hold concerts at the other GBC sites. 

· Senator Ramsay stated that at Trilogy there was a banner made to hang supporting GBC.   

President Sanchez adjourned the meeting at 12:39pm.
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